





The August Minutes, Continued from page 2

Upon motion by Larry Boucher and Richard
Stofer, the chapter gratefully accepted the
$4,000.00 gift from Chapter 51, and directed that
the treasurer deposit it in the regicnal fund.

In receogniticn of the generous gift of $4,000
from disbanded Mid-Missouri NAWCC Chapter
51, and following motion by Robert Hill and sec-
ond by Joe Loar, Chapter 36 unanimously voted

to confer complimentary membership to Donald .

Allen, Jean Brooks, Jere and Joanne DeVilbiss,
Dale and Patricia Dunseith, Tom Houf, Russell
Jackson, Gary and Rebecca Johnson, G.L. and
Nola King, Alan Luger, John Martin, William
Ramlow, Robert Scotf, and Robert Williams, the
remaining members from Chapter 51.

On motion by Jerry"Thornsberry and second

by Darrell Carr, the chiapter directed the secretary '

to include all neighboring NAWCC chapters in
the Heart of America Newsletier mailing list.

Bill and Dorothy Knouse plan to auction their
remaining coliection of clocks beginning at 9:00
am con September 19 at the Hartter Auction
house in Sabetha, KS.

Patrick Milter and Harold Engelhaupt volun-
teered to investigate the possibility of a chapter
picnic some time in September at the Deanna
Rose Farmstead.

Bob Hiil suggested that the executive commit-
tee give consideration to the feasibility of monthly
chapter gatherings. Discussion revealed some
interest in the idea among those present.

THE FPROGRAM

Greg Arey introduced a most interesting pro-
gram, in which members displayed and answered
questions about unusual and interesting time-
pieces in their possession. Participants included:

Bill Dugan: Ogee clock with C&N Jerome card
label circa 1838, with solid stamped brass wheels.

Jerry Thornsberry: Isaac Packard “Torrington”
1832 wooden works clock and George Marsh
1830 hollow column “lves” brass strap movement
clock.

Don Allen: 8-day Jerome platform escapement
paper mache clock marked “Marine Timepiece.”
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Wayne Herrmann: a collection of several old
alarm clocks, including a single winding German
brass cube clock and six Parker and Whippel
can shaped clocks with rotating hammers, prior
to 1893.

Steve Waitzmann: a brass case Wesiciox
musical clock, and an ornate Ingraham alarm
shelf clock.

Bill Maune: a musical wall clock, and a Petti-
bone and Peters Ogee 3-weight clock with origi-
nal mirror.

Doug Haeussler: an English gravity clock
with a compound pendulum.

Darrell Carr: an Ansonia “Senator” shelf clock
dated around 1900.

Joe Loar: an 1886 patent Nurse's oil lamp
clock with an Ansonia movement.

Harry Firth: a collection of 13 American
pocket watches by different makers.

Greg Arey: a brass “Remember” clock by the
Gebruder-Resch Co. Especially interesting be-
cause of the feature article about these clocks in
the August NAWCC Bulfetin.

Wayne Andrews: a Radio Tube night stand
clock, with digitai display.

Respectfully submitted,
Harry Firth, Secretary

RCGER JAMES SCHRCEDER

Chapter 36 members were sorry to iearn of
the death of former chapter member Roger
James Schroeder on September 16 following
heart surgery at Menorah Hospital.

A gifted metal craftsman, Roger taught a
much appreciated lathe skills class for Chapter
36 members in 2007,

Roger and Barbara Schroeder had been mar-
ried 56 years. To Barbara, their three children
and two grandchildren, we offer our sincere con-
dolences.



















